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	This Date in Los Angeles Transportation History
Our Library’s blog ‘Primary Resources’ is reporting that today is the 50th anniversary of a groundbreaking held in downtown Los Angeles for the El Monte – Century City Backbone Route. On January 12, 1962, ground test drilling for the subway portion of the proposed Backbone Route between downtown and the yet-to-be-built Century City were unveiled. Governor Pat Brown, Los Angeles Mayor, Sam Yorty, and Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors Chairman, Ernest E. Debs, were all on hand. Two weeks later, Beverly Hills Mayor Jack Freeman oversaw groundbreaking for soil tests near Wilshire Boulevard and Linden Drive. The subway was obviously never constructed; however you can read our Library’s Primary Resources Blog to find out why — and discover the related nuclear fallout shelter plan and large-capacity helicopters that were on the drawing board as well. Please click here to view the complete story.
http://metroprimaryresources.info/50-years-ago-this-week-planning-the-el-monte-century-city-backbone-route-complete-with-nuclear-fallout-shelters-large-capacity-helicopters-and-a-beverly-hills-subway/1283/
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